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June 17, 2022

The Honorable Wendy G. Getty
Presiding Judge of the Superior Court
Hall of Justice

600 Union Ave.

Fairfield, CA 94533

Dear Judge Getty,

Pursuant to Penal Code §933.05, as President of the Fairfield-Suisun Unified School District
Governing Board, | am providing the following response to the 2021-2022 Grand Jury Report entitled
An Operational Review of Solano County Library Services (SCLS) - Finding 6d.

Finding 6d: The SCLS Facilities Master Plan, nine site visits, and interviews revealed a variety of
maintenance, compliance, and safety issues. (d) Four locations have miscellaneous maintenance
issues such as: electrical system and internet connectivity (Springstowne), air filtration in the building
(Dixon); broken lights (Fairfield Cordelia); and poor parking lot lighting (Suisun City).

The District agrees with the findings.

Recommendation 6: SCLS leadership coordinate with appropriate library stakeholders to address
maintenance, compliance, and safety issues. This includes obtaining funding and establishing a
timeline for completion.

Fairfield-Suisun USD has an Agreement for Library Services Among Solano County Library, City of
Suisun City, and Redevelopment Agency of the City of Suisun City outlining roles and
responsibilities related to the Suisun Public Library. As outlined in the agreement, the City of
Suisun City is responsible for providing maintenance of the landscape and grounds, including the
parking lot, parking lot lighting and exterior signage. According to communication to FSUSD staff
on June 15, 2022, from Solanc County Library staff, the lights in the parking lot at the Suisun City
library have been fixed.

Respectfully submitted,

Bethany Smith, President
Fairfield-Suisun Unified School District

“In a safe, welcoming, and supportive learning environment, we provide innovative
educational opportunities to develop resilient students who are inspired to succeed.”



